Cherry Valley City Council Meeting
Cherry Valley City Hall

166 Highway 1B

Cherry Valley, AR 72324

January 14, 2020~ 6:00 p.m.

On January 14, 2020, the City of Cherry Valley meet for its regular City Council meeting.  Present were Mayor Adam Love, Council Member Earnest Meredith, Council Member James DeWitt, Council Member Roy Dorris and Recorder Treasurer Stacey Bennett
Visitors: None
The meeting was opened with prayer by Council Member James DeWitt.

On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Dorris to approve the December 10, 2019 minutes as read. 3 for 0 against 
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Dorris to approve the Financial Statement and paying of bills. 3 for 0 against 

Amending 2019 Fiscal Year Budget - Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett presented Ordinance No. 169 amending the 2019 fiscal year budget.

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to pass Ordinance No 169 amending the 2019 fiscal year budget.
Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett presented the final reading of the 2020 fiscal year budget.

Fire Chief Shane Bell spoke with the council about the repairs that was needed for the cascade system.  The system went down and the fire department has had to take the SCBA bottles to Wynne Fire Department to get them filled.  The estimated cost of the repairs is $3,500.00.  
On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to carry over $3,500.00 in the 2020 Budget to cover this expense.  3 for 0 against.

2020 Fiscal Year Budget – On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Dorris to pass the 2020 fiscal year budget with Ordinance No 170.
3 for 0 against 
Water Audit Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett presented the July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019 water audit report with no findings.  

Police – Chief Jamie Walls reported he has hired Brian Casey as a Part-Time 2 officer and he is a Certified EMT as well.  
Fire – Chief Shane Bell had 2 firemen recently take the EMT class.  Shane Taylor has completed all of the required test and is now a Certified EMT.  Once Dennis Clayton takes all of the test the fire department will have 3 certified EMT on the fire department.  
Dogs – Mayor Love informed the council he terminated Sid Pendley from the dog catcher’s position and would be hiring someone to fill the position.  Council had no objections to this 
On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to adjourn at 6:32 pm. 3 for 0 against
Next meeting will be February 11, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.
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Stacey Bennett, Recorder Treasurer


Adam Love, Mayor

